Jacksonville Sports & Entertainment Board

Minutes

February 15, 2011 - 8:30 a.m.
Members Present: Carl Cannon, Wilfredo Gonzalez, Lonnie Marts Jr., Bob Rhodes, Ron Salem, Rick Wilkins
Members Absent:  Shannon Miller, Michael Munz, Pamela Payne

Staff Present: Michael Bouda, Sandy Ilog
I.     Call to Order

Michael Bouda called the meeting to order at 8:38 a.m. 
II.    New Chairman

Since Michael Munz stepped down as the chairman, the board elected a new chair and vice-chair.  Nominations were being accepted.  Bob Rhodes made a motion to elect Ron Salem as the chairman and Carl Cannon as the vice chair, seconded by Rick Wilkins and the board approved unanimously.  
III.    Words from new Chairman

Mr. Salem plans on having monthly meetings and then take some time off in the summer.  He would like the board to receive a list of events, including Art Walk, gymnastics and the FL/FSU Baseball game. He also requested name tags and to find out who (sponsors, names) of VIP guests are coming to events. 
IV.    Lacrosse

Gates open at 10am for LAXfest. There will be two matches: JU vs. Georgetown at noon, and Notre Dame vs. Duke at 3pm.  Each match will last approximately 1.5 hours and the second game will air live on ESPN.  Expected attendance is between 8,000 – 10,000 people.  Mr. Wilkins asked what the typical turnout is, and Mr. Bouda stated we need to start this as a first year base and build from there.  Mr. Salem asked about our expenses for this and Mr. Bouda stated our only expense was from advertising.  We partnered with JU on this event and are already working on teams for next year’s event, whereas one would be a military team such as Navy vs. JU. Mr. Cannon asked where the greatest part of participation in the country is, and Mr. Bouda told him it’s in the Northeast.  They bring in 18,000 – 20,000.  There will be busloads coming in from South Florida to Georgia bringing visitors for the game.  

V. Profile of the Board


Mr. Cannon requested a copy of our budget. He asked for more information and said we need to catch up more as a board.  Mr. Salem said the board was fairly visible 5-6 years ago and then died during the budget crisis.  Mr. Cannon asked if it is appropriate to talk to someone from the Mayor’s Staff. He asked about how much we’ve been cut. Mr. Bouda told him we’ve been cut over half of our staff and that the JEDC cannot ask for more money because we are going to be cut even more.  Mr. Rhodes said we need to focus on how to make ourselves of added value, no matter who the next mayor is.  Mr. Salem stated how different mayors have different interested.  Mr. Cannon asked if how the JEDC Sports submits our budget and Mr. Bouda told him we submit our budget through JEDC. Mr. Salem talked about how we tried to get World Cup, but didn’t work out.  Mr. Bouda added that is how we get value and people know we exist.  
Mr. Salem suggested we meet again next month at a TBD date. We will bring the budgetary information from the new fiscal year, we’ll bring events we’ve done in the past, and we’ll bring in a Visit Jacksonville representative.  We could invite someone from SMG, too.  

Mr. Salem talked about other types of event games such as A&M, Bethume-Cookman, one of Rick Wilkin’s games, Hockey, NBA Games, etc.  Mr. Bouda said we need to be more selective and do more events that we’ll get something out of.  Gymnastics is already risky enough, however we will get national exposure on NBC Sports.  
Mr. Cannon asked if the board makes decisions, and Mr. Bouda said the board is just an advisory board that is here to make recommendations.  He does not imagine that the board would recommend any events that will be a loss. Mr. Salem requests a report after each event detailing the expenses, gains and losses. Mr. Rhodes said it is important that we all understand our role, and that the board members are all advisors to the JEDC.  How involved the members become is up to the board.  Mr. Salem stated this is a board that should be fun and bring events to the city and that we need to find out where we are budget-wise after review the lacrosse and gymnastics events.  Mr. Gonzalez the board should be “about sports” and it needs people who are committed to sports.  
Mr. Marts asked if there is a size limitation for events, as he works with a lot of high-schools. Mr. Salem explained how we used to be a grant-giving board but then decided to go after bigger type of events, and then the budget cuts happened.  
The meeting adjourned at 9:31 a.m.

Next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 15th at 8:30 a.m.  
